
 

 

OneSteel Manufacturing Pty Ltd  

ABN 42 004 651 325 

 

Level 40, 259 George St, Sydney NSW 2000 

GPO Box 536, Sydney NSW 2000, Australia 

P 02 9239 6666 

F 02 9239 6633  

 

   

 

17 February 2015 

Ms Candy Caballero  
Director Operations  
Anti-Dumping Commission 
Ground Floor Customs House 
1010 Latrobe Street 
Docklands, VIC 3008 
 
    For Public File 
 
Dear Ms Caballero, 
 
 
Investigation into Rod In Coil exported from Indonesia, Taiwan and Turkey – Exports from 
Indonesia   
 
I refer to OneSteel Manufacturing Pty Ltd’s (“OneSteel”) submission dated 3 February 2015 
concerning the recent findings of the Indonesian Safeguards Committee in respect of “bars and 
rods, hot-rolled, in irregularly wound coils, of iron or non-alloy steel, or of other alloy steel”. 
 
These goods are commonly referred to as rod in coil (“RIC”).   
 
OneSteel’s submission drew to the attention of the Anti-Dumping Commission (“the Commission”) 
that RIC sold in Indonesia during 2013 was sold at “significant” losses.   
 
OneSteel understands that PT Ispat Indo (“Ispat”) is the dominant producer and supplier on the 
Indonesian market.  Ispat has wire rod production capability of approximately 650,000 tonnes per 
annum, whereas the next largest wire rod producer PT Krakatau Steel Tbk (“Krakatau”) has a 
production capacity of 450,000 tonnes per annum (please refer to attached news article extracts for 
Ispat and Krakatau). 
 
Ispat is therefore the largest player and is therefore exposed to injurious imports into Indonesia to a 
far greater extent than Krakatau.  The Safeguards inquiry in Indonesia has confirmed that the 
injurious exports from P R China, Japan and Malaysia have had a significant impact on the 
Indonesian steel industry’s financial performance: 
 

“During the period of investigation, the Applicant suffered financial losses with a trend of 
36.0%, particularly in 2013 where the applicant experienced a huge financial loss in 2013 of 
315.6 point index.” 

 
The commentary confirms that the Indonesian industry manufacturing RIC experienced a “huge” 
financial loss in 2013.  As the largest producer and supplier on the domestic market, Ispat would 
have been severely impacted by the injurious imports into Indonesia. This finding indicates that the 
domestic producers in Indonesia will have sold like goods (i.e. RIC) at a loss in 2013.  The 
Safeguards Committee finding confirms OneSteel’s assessment that RIC sold in Indonesia during 
the 2013 period (i.e. the investigation period in inquiry No. 240) was at a loss and normal values 
therefore cannot be determined under s.269TAC(1). 
 
OneSteel urges the Commission to take full consideration of the Safeguard Committee’s recent 
finding in relation to the goods under consideration as sold in Indonesia in 2013.  The findings relate 
directly to the assessment of normal values for Indonesian producers of RIC exported to Australia 
during the 2013 investigation period.  
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If you have any questions concerning this letter please do not hesitate to contact OneSteel’s 
representative Mr John O’Connor on (07) 3342 1921 or Mr Matt Condon of OneSteel on (02) 8424 
9880. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 

 

Matt Condon 
Manager – Trade Development  
OneSteel Manufacturing Pty Ltd 
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